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The Utility Systems Department ("USD") recently met with the developer of Noble Oaks Estates
to discuss the possibility of connecting up to 15 homes to the City's utility sewer system. With
the focus on water quality and to avoid adding additional septic systems in close proximity to
the river, the USD is proposing to design and construct a lift station, low pressure main, force
main and related appurtenances up to the point of service for each home. The developer has
already commenced construction on three of the homes on Noble Oaks Lane; one of which
already has a septic system installed. The developer agreed to contribute $100,000 towards the
cost of connecting Noble Oaks Estates to the City's sewer system and is willing to convey the
necessary easements required for infrastructure including the area needed for the lift station.
In addition, each home as it is constructed, would also incur the expense of the installation of
the low pressure grinder system which currently costs $5,377. Due to two homes currently under
construction, the USD is seeking authorization to waive formal bidding and proceed with an
expedited progressive design-build based upon the time sensitive nature of the request.
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Section 35.04(c) of the City's code of ordinances authorizes a waiver of the provisions of the
requirement to competitively bid certain purchases if, for good cause shown and upon written
recommendation by the City Manager, the City Council, by affirmative vote, authorizes the purchase
of goods, supplies, materials or services without competitive bid. The City's Purchasing Policy and
Procedures Manual defines an "Emergency Purchase" as:

A purchase made without following the normal purchasing procedures in order to obtain
goods or services quickly to meet an urgent and unexpected requirement where health
and public safety or the conservation of public resources is at risk. The City Manager
shall have the authority to make emergency purchases of not more than the current
formal bid threshold without competitive bids, provided that all such purchases shall
be reported to the City Council at its next regularly scheduled meeting.

If approved, the USD will coordinate with Procurement and the City Attorney to arrange for the
City Council to consider this item at the next regularly scheduled City Council meeting. If you
have any questions or require additional information, please fee! free to contact me.
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